Huntington Marina Homeowner's Association

July 26, 2015

Dear Fellow HMA Home Owners:

At the most recent monthly HMA Board Meeting [July 14] a motion was made and seconded during executive session. After a brief discussion a vote was taken and the motion passed by a margin of three to two. This measure, in my opinion, will have dire consequences in the way we currently maintain our complex. Again, in my opinion, the measure also violates common decency.

As a result I declared my intent to resign from the HMA Board of Directors in protest to this decision. I am attaching a copy of an e-mail message from Pam Solig, current president of the HMA Board who also declared her intent to resign. As she said we are not at liberty to go into detail as exactly what happened under the terms of the Brown Act which controls what can & should happen in executive session. If you are interested you can Google the "Brown Act".

I have been contacted by numerous HMA Home Owners stating that they elected me to the Board to represent their interests and opinions. They have encouraged me to consider this and to remain on the Board until they determine through their future votes that my services are no longer required or desired.

To that end I withdraw my verbal statement of intent to resign from the HMA Board of Directors. Unfortunately I will not be able to attend the next regular Board meeting on August 11, 2015. The scheduling conflict is as a result of that date on my personal calendar that has been in existence for a year and affect many other people.

If you as a home owner in HMA have input to me relative to my representing you on the HMA Board, please let me know -- <u>LCodner1@roadrunner.com</u>.

Larry Codner 16126 Mariner Dr. Huntington Beach, CA 92649